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March 2001

. FUTURE EVENTS i
Watch this column for a rolling forecast of |
IMCZ events and events to which IMCZ
members are invited.

MARCH 13 - Tuesday—ZIWC BF
Workshop

MARCH 21 Wednesday 2001—IMCZ |
Visit—Fish Hatchery '
Walchwil

APRIL 5 Thursday 2001 —IMCZ
Visit—Brauere: Baar AG
Baar

MAY TBA 2001—IMCZ
Visit—Seleger Moor Rhododendron Park
Seleger Moor, Rifferswil

| JUNE 5 Tuesday - ZIWC BF [
Talk—Richard De Laat, Global Head
Biometrics

JUNE 16 Saturday 2001—IMCZ
Annual Barbcue |
Sibrisboden

AUGUST 30 Thursday—ZIWC BF
Talk—Michael Sweeney, UBS Mergers &
Acquisistions

watch this
! space in future issues
Sfor a rolling forecast

of IMCZ events

BSCC- British Swiss Chamber of Commerce
| ETZG— - English Theatre Group of Zug
| IMCZ— - International Men's Club of Zug
| Ziwe - Zug International Women's Club
| ZIWCBF—ZIWC Business Forum

SESS>WWW,IMCZ.com<<<<

| STAMMTISCH - EVERY THURSDAY |
|17.30 hrs to approx. 19.00 hrs Casino
' Restaurant, Zug |
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IMCZ
VISIT TO THE
WALCHWIL
FISH
HATCHERY

WEDNESDAY 21 MARCH 2001
MEET 18.50 hrs TOUR STARTS 19.00 hrs

The Walchwil Fish Hatchery was originally opened in
1898 by the Walchwil Fishing Company at a cost of
Sfr 16,000. By 1910 there were three hatcheries on the
Lake of Zug, one still remains in Zug old town.

In 1999 the new extended, state of the art buildings in
Walchwil were completed and became operational.
The overall budget for the project was Sfr 3.5M.
The purpose of the hatchery is to ensure a a sufficient
replenishment of fish stocks in the lake to support the
fishing business. Even with advances in genetic
cloning the hatchery is dedicated to the continuation
of fish stocks in the conventional manner.

The fish hatched in Walchwil are mostly Trout, Pike
and Felchen.

The tour takes approx one hour and will be in German,
hopefully one of our members will translate for those few
not proficient in the language.

There will be an optional dinner afterwards at the Lido
Restaurant. Please make your reservation to John

STUART as per the enclosed registration sheet.

See on the reverse side for further details.
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| President and Treasurer: - Bas VEENENDAAL
| TO1-761 10 53 E-M moteco@datacomm ch
| Vice President: - David HARRIS
T 041-790 35 81 E-M davidharris@bluewin ch
Secretary: - John STUART
T 041-758 25 93 E-M' stuanj@ch sibt com
Membership Sec: - Michael BENTLEY
T041-74) 32 25 E-M the bentleys@bluewin ch
Board Members -
| Roland DUNNER—T 01-764 14 19

Joop HUBBELING—T: 041-780 75 50

t Any views expressed in the IMCZ NEWS are those of the
cantributor and not necexsarily thase of the IMCZ.

www.imcz.com
The IMCZ web site has now been moved to a
reliable server. We have to pay an extremely
modest sum for the site but it's worth every
penny. If you have any constructive comments
or suggestions regarding the IMCZ web site
then please contact Herbert CHANG at * -

herbert chang@tic.ch

ANNUAL GENERAL
MEETING

The comment was made that this was the
fastest ever AGM with all business cleared
away in record time.

Enclosed with this issue of the IMCZ NEWS
please find copies of the—Presidents report
for 2000 and the Minutes of this the 23rd
Annual General Meeting Copies of the Clubs
accounts for the year are available on request.

With the exception of Rolf HOLDENER the
complete board stood for re election.

The Board would like to thank Rolf for his
work on behalfl of the Club and his
continued support.

In his place as a Board Member comes Joop
HUBBELING.

SADLY WE ARE STILL SEEKING A
CLUB TREASURER. OUR PRESIDENT
WHO CARRIES OUT THIS DUAL
FUNCTION IS BEGGING FOR A
LIKELY CANDIDATE TO COME
FORWARD.

THREE MOST
DANGEROUS THINGS IN
AVIATION

A pilot with a toolbox
A mechanic with a pilots license
A politician with a good idea

- MEMBERSHIP INFO

Encourage a Friend to  _
Join the IMCZ :

Just send his name and address details to -
the Club Membership Secretary
L Mike BENTLEY, g
Mattenweg 9, 6312 Steinhausen
and he will do the rest

And Please

~If you are relocating or if you change
your address remember to advise Mike
BENTLEY

IMCZ VISIT WALCHWIL

FISH HATCHERY
On Wednesday 21 March 2001 the IMCZ will
visit the Fish hatchery in Walchwil—join us
and find out how stocks of Trout, Pike &
Felchen are maintained in the Lake of Zug.

The correct address of the fish hatchery is : -

FISCHBRUTANSALT, Zugerstr 41, 6318
Walchwil. This is opposite the Restaurant
Homndli, Walchwil..

To register please complete the enclosed
registration form and retum it to John
STUART to arnive by 17 March 2001 (or you
can telephone).

BURNS NIGHT

Report by Murray MAAR
The 5th IMCZ BURNS SUPPER took place at
the Landhaus in Baar on Saturday 27 January.
This year members and guests totalled almost
80—the best turn out to date. The usual
traditions were observed including a Scottish
piper, plenty of haggis, the occasional dram of
amber nectar—all interspersed with some
excellent music and speeches.

We were honoured to have as our principal
guest Harold CURRIE, founder and President
of the Isle of Arran Disullers, Scotland's
newest and arguably it's most enterprising
distillery. His humorous account of how the
business was successfully set up from scratch,
bucking the industry trend, was a fascinating
example of the combined potency of
conviction and pragmatism in the most
competitive of markets.

Our other excellent speakers are due sincere
thanks, namely Lindsay JOHNSTON for “The
Immortal Memory* Harold CURRIE for ‘The
Lassies’ and Lois AIKEN for her erudite
response on behalf of the ladies. Our resident
piper, Billy PATRICK, puffed hos way
efficiently through the proceedings and vet
again the Landhaus did us proud on the food
and drinks front. Club Secretary and MC for
the evening, John STUART. ensured a smooth
flow of events, suitably punctuated in his own
inimitable style

By all accounts, the evening went down very
well with those present and Rabbie Burns
himself would no doubt have enjoyed the
occasion. For those who missed the event, a
wee taste of the atmosphere in pictures can be
had on the Club web site www.imcz.com. We
look forward to next year's IMCZ Bums
SUPPER and hope to see old friends and new
faces.

The IMCZ Board wish to thank all those
responsible for organising this splendid
event.

IMCZ STAG
QUARTERLY DINING
CLUB

The idea has been put forward for a
quarterly, men only, dining—out club.

All those interested should contact our
Club secretary John STUART on

Office T: 041-724 30 75

Home T: 041-758 25 93

E-Mail: stuartj@ch.sibt.com

MEMBERSHIP DUES

As you will have found—enclosed i1s your
Rechnung (Invoice) for payment of
membership dues. These remain at Sfr 55,
Your early attention to payment of dues will
assist our Treasurer.

THURSDAY
° 5thAPRIL2001
JOIN THE IMCZON A .
° CONDUCTED TOUR
. OF THE BRAUEREI
BAAR

~ Because the visit date overlaps the
IMCZ NEWS publication date we have

_ included a reservation form for this visit
with this issue of the IMCZ NEWS.

a W

This is a first class opportunity to see
local industry at work. The presentation
will be given by Clive USTER supported
~ by his father, Club member, Kurt
. USTER.
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We meet at the Brauerei Baar at 19.00 _

hrs. The tour takes approx 75 minutes. _

Afterwards there will be the (optional)
- dinner in the Brauerei Restaurant.
. Dinner and drinks at the table are at your
- OWn cost.

_ Reservation should be made to John
- STUART as indicated on the reservation
form

The aaddress of the Brauerer Baar AG 1s
Langgasse 41, 6341 Baar

COOKING CLASSES
Fun cooking classes by Club member David
TYSON of the Gasthaus PERLEN.

David received his training in some of the best
US restaurant kitchens for more information
about David's cooking classes please call him
direct on 041450 12 17

SEERESTAURANT e ASINO ZUG

ARTHERSTRASSE 2
630N ZUG

TELEFON 041-729 10 40
FAX 041-72010 41
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